
MAHONING TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISOR’S MEETING

Monday, March 22, 2010


CALL TO ORDER:

John Wieczorek called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Mahoning Township Building, 2685 Mahoning Drive East, Lehighton, PA 18235

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

John Wieczorek led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:

PRESENT:

John Wieczorek, Chairman; Travis Steigerwalt, Vice-Chairman; George Stawnyczyj, Supervisor; Franklin Ruch, Supervisor; Linda Benner, Supervisor; Thomas Nanovic, Solicitor and Natalie D. Haggerty, Secretary-Treasurer
QUESTIONS ON OR ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA:

None
PUBLIC COMMENT:

Paul Montemuro, Penn Forest Township Supervisor was present to address our Board for reconsideration of our vote. We voted for a weighted vote opposed to and equal vote with regards to the bi-laws for Earned Income Tax. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

MOTION

Franklin Ruch made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 8, 2010 Board of Supervisors Meeting.  Seconded by George Stawnyczyj. John Wieczorek, yes; Travis Steigerwalt, yes; George Stawnyczyj, yes; Linda Benner, yes and Franklin Ruch, yes.  5-0 vote. Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:

Escrow Accounts for Professional Fees to be Paid When a Subdivision or Land Development is Filed

Discussion took place with regards to escrow accounts for professional fees to pay when a subdivision or land development is filed.  Currently waiting on sample ordinances in order to compare and move forward.
Chief of Police Request of Lower Speed Limit Rte. 443 

John Wieczorek indicated to the chief that there was not a lot of favorable attitude towards lowering the speed limit.
NEW BUSINESS:

Census 2010
John Wieczorek emphasized to all residents to complete census form and mail back.
Mahoning Township Website

John Wieczorek announced that we are happy to announce the release of our new website and ask the residents to visit it.  You can access the site at www. mahoningtownshiponline.com.

CORRESPONDENCE:

Franklin Ruch made a motion to approve and place on file correspondence dated March 22, 2010. Seconded George Stawnyczyj.  John Wieczorek, yes; Travis Steigerwalt, yes; George Stawnyczyj, yes; Linda Benner, yes and Franklin Ruch, yes. 5-0 vote. Motion carried. 
***JUDY BORGER, DIRECTOR CARBON COUNTY OFFICE OF PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT

RE: EMAIL REGARDING NEPA RPO DISTRICT 5-0 JOB BILL

***PENNSYLVANIA TURNPIKE COMMISSION, GARY L. GRAHAM, P.E., ASSISTANT CHIEF ENGINEER DESIGN

RE: ANNUAL REMINDER REGARDING ENCROACHMENT OR INCURSIONS ONTO COMMISSION PROPERTY

***JUDY BORGER, DIRECTOR CARBON COUNTY OFFICE OF PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT 

RE: EMAIL REGARDING LOCAL FEDERAL AID ROADS/HIGHWAYS 

***CARBON COUNTY GROUNDWATER GUARDIANS, RICK GRANT, PRESIDENT

RE: SUPPLY OF BROCHURES FROM THE CARBON COUNTY GROUNDWATER GUARDIANS WHICH IS A NON PROFIT ASSISTING HOMEOWNERS WHO OWN THEIR OWN PRIVATE WATER SUPPLY MANAGE THEIR WELL AND SEPTIC SYSTEMS

***SCOTT C. BIEBER, MAHONING TOWNSHIP SEWAGE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER

RE: COPY OF A LETTER SENT TO JOSEPH FREY INFORMING OF POSSIBLE SEWAGE VIOLATION

***SCOTT C. BIEBER, MAHONING TOWNSHIP SEWAGE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER

RE: COPY OF A LETTER SENT TO MARK PAWLITSCHEK REGARDING SEWAGE SYSTEM AT 300 MAUCH CHUNK STREET (THE SWITCHBACK RESTAURANT)

***THOMAS S. NANOVIC, ESQUIRE

RE: COPY OF LETTERS SENT TO CMX ENGINEERING AND CARBON ENGINEERING REGARDING PACKERTON BUSINESS PARK PLANS DATED FEBRUARY 2, 2010 SUPERSEDE ANY PRIOR PLANS 

***UNITED VETERANS ORGANIZATION, GLEN TROUTMAN, LEHIGHTON UVO PRESIDENT

RE: REQUESTING DONATION FOR COSTS INVOLVED FOR MEMORIAL DAY CEREMONY (BUDGETED $100.00)

***JIM THORPE POLICE DEPARTMENT, CHIEF J. SCHATZ

RE: LETTER OF THANKS TO AUDIE MERTZ FOR ASSISTING THEIR DEPARTMENT WITH A SHOOTING INCIDENT

***ESTHER HARTMAN, SECRETARY CARBON COUNTY SUPERVISORS ASSOCIATION

RE: THE VOTING DELEGATES FROM CARBON COUNTY FOR THE UPCOMING CONVENTION (APRIL 18-21, 2010) ARE PAUL KOCHER, FRANKLIN TOWNSHIP AND RON WALBERT, LOWER TOWAMENSING)

***PENNSYLVANIA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

RE: COPY OF A LETTER SENT TO WILLIAM J. O'GUREK, CHAIRMAN REGARDING HOP FOR THE PACKERTON BUSINESS PARK (56 PROPOSED IMPROVEMENTS LISTED)

***ALAN KATZ, PENN FOREST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR

RE: EMAIL ATTACHING STATISTICS REGARDING THE WEIGHTED VOTE

***ALAN KATZ, PENN FOREST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR

RE: EMAIL, THANKS FOR TURNING OUT

***ALAN KATZ, PENN FOREST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR

RE: EMAIL, INCREASE IN EIT

***ALAN KATZ, PENN FOREST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR

RE: EMAIL, DISCREPANCY IN PROPOSED BI-LAWS

***ALAN KATZ, PENN FOREST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR

RE: EMAIL, TEA PARTY

***ALAN KATZ, PENN FOREST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR

RE: EMAIL, OUT OF ORDER

***ALAN KATZ, PENN FOREST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR

RE: EMAIL, AUTHORITY TO DIG IN OUR CITIZENS POCKETS

***ALAN KATZ, PENN FOREST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR

RE: EMAIL, INCREASE IN EIT TAX 

***ALAN KATZ, PENN FOREST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR

RE: EMAIL KEITH MCCALL LETTERS

***GANNET FLEMING, ERIC NEAST, P.E.

RE: PA TURNPIKE BRIDGE REPLACEMENT PROJECT STORMWATER MANAGEMENT RESPONSE LETTER TO CMX REVIEW COMMENTS

***TIMOTHY EDINGER, P.E.

RE: PACKERTON BUSINESS PARK PRELIMINARY PLAN REVIEW

***NANOVIC LAW OFFICE, THOMAS NANOVIC

RE: COPY OF  A LETTER SENT TO CARBON ENGINEERING REGARDING PRELIMINARY MAJOR SUBDIVISION PLAN PACKERTON BUSINESS PARK DATED PLANS OF FEBRUARY 2, 2010 SUPERSEDE ALL PREVIOUS LAND DEV. PLANS AND KOVATCH IS NOT INVOLVED IN THE CURRENT PLANS AS EITHER A LANDOWNER OR DEVELOPER

***HOLLY HEINTZELMAN, MAHONING TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY 

RE: CONSOLIDATION PLAN OF BARRY ARNER REVIEW NEED TO CONNECT TO SEWER 

Comment: Tom Nanovic will contact Holly Heintzelman and Natalie Haggerty will forward Ordinance 1998-05 to Tom for review. 
***KATHLEEN SWINDLER, P.E. TOWNSHIP TRAFFIC ENGINEER

RE: PACKERTON BUSINESS PARK HOP REVIEW

***TIMOTHY EDINGER, P.E. 

RE:  CMX HAS CLOSED ITS DOORS

Comment:
MOTION

John Wieczorek made a motion to assign Timothy Edinger as the township’s professional engineer until such date a company name is assigned and at that time we will add the firm’s name.  Seconded by Travis Steigerwalt.  John Wieczorek, yes; Travis Steigerwalt, yes; George Stawnyczyj, yes; Linda Benner, yes and Franklin Ruch, yes.  5-0 vote. Motion carried.

***BENCHMARK ENERGY SOLUTIONS, INC. 

RE: INVITATION TO JOIN THE PEP PROGRAM

***TIMOTHY EDINGER, P.E.

RE: PACKERTON BUSINESS PARK STORMWATER FACILITIES REVIEW

***CARBON COUNTY TAX COLLECTION COMMITTEE BYLAWS

***PSATS, 2010 PROPOSED RESOLUTIONS

OFFICIALS:

Travis Steigerwalt
· Shared an email from Stell Environmental.  The cost to do our ordinances is $30,000.00. We can possibly split this expense with surrounding municipalities if they are thinking of doing the same and complete in phases so we don’t have to pay this expense all up front.  Our comprehensive plan will not be complete until the fall of 2011. 

· Comment directed to Mr. Montemuro advising that this board will not accept the behavior displayed in the emails sent to the township.

George Stawnyczyj

· EMA Center is providing CERT Training Sessions on April 5, 12 and 20, 2010 and on May 3, 10 and 20, 2010. I highly recommend it.  

· Traveled to Monroe County with Judy Borger  for a seminar with Natural Lands Trust on reinventing commercial strips. 
· Requested an executive session for legal matters.
Linda Benner

· Thanked Travis Steigerwalt for responding to Mr. Katz’ emails.  Advising the Board will not accept language and that type of behavior.  

Franklin Ruch

· Question with regards to the correspondence from NEPA, Kurt Bauman- Do we have any projects we can submit.  (Rte 209 is the only one listed) 

· Share a copy of the letter regarding turnpike encroachment with Ron Reeser. 

John Wieczorek

· Reiterating on George’s comments, sharing that Randal Ardnt was at one time involved with Natural Lands Trust.  He is a highly respected person in that development field.

· Rte 209 issue.  Is PENNDOT going to provide such work?  Dig up old plan and correspondence and provide to Thomas Nanovic in order to find out who is the owner of property. 

· The abuse from Alan Katz is uncalled for, please take back to your board that we will not accept this type of behavior. If you are looking for cooperation this approach is not effective. 
ADJOURNMENT:
MOTION

Franklin Ruch made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:03 PM.  Seconded by Travis Steigerwalt. John Wieczorek, yes; Travis Steigerwalt, yes; George Stawnyczyj, yes; Linda Benner, yes and Franklin Ruch, yes. 5-0 vote. Motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted,

Natalie D. Haggerty
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